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A Message from the President

It has truly been a memorable year in my life. I have so many things to be
thankful for, including wonderful friends at NSQG who stepped up to the
plate and helped me when I was most in need. I will never forget their
kindness, friendship and support.

There are so many details of our great guild that need attention on an
ongoing basis and, without the help of Margaret Phillips, those details
would have been in jeopardy of being lost. Thank you, my Assistant to
the President. Another important part of the board was the invaluable
experience of Susie Andersen. I know that she was instrumental in so
many areas and details that the immediate past President would know well.
Each and every board member did their share plus and I can't thank them
enough.

I look forward to the June Salad Supper and Book Sale. It's always a
pleasant way to end the season. At the June meeting, you should fill out
the membership renewal form so that membership will have a jump start on
the fall, sign up for a class in the fall with some great teachers, make plans
to join Comfort Quilters during the summer months at JFK, and choose a
book from the sale, as well as enjoy the company of our friends.

Please welcome the new board with enthusiasm and spirit. They are ready,
willing and truly able with experience and talent that will make next year
another great one

Mary Cannizaro
President

Remember our thanks to the President

Please remember to bring your contribution for Mary’s basket to the
membership table at the June meeting. Mary was seen collecting batiks
and polka dots for upcoming projects at the Lancaster show so we know
that those will be most appreciated. The basket will be presented at the
June Salad Supper.
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Education

The last workshop of the year
ended with great fun and lots of
new ideas. Rayna Gillman had us
thinking "out of the box" and put
us on the path toward new ideas.

I'd like to thank all the members
who signed up for workshops dur-
ing this past year and to thank all
of those who were so helpful to
me at Lincolndale. We definitely
couldn't have done it without you
all.

September starts with a bevy of
new lectures and workshops and
an incredible calendar of exciting
visitors. I hope you'll all try to
take part in sharing their knowl-
edge, tips and techniques.

Dorothy Scalice

Please remember to bring your
checks or cash to the June meet-
ing to sign up for Jane
Townswick's Hand Applique
workshop on September 19th
and/or Carol Taylor's Arc-i-
Textures workshop on

October 17th.

Any member who is interested in
either of these workshops should
feel free to call me at (914) 238-

5728 for more information.

Carol Mayefsky




Membership

Membership registration forms
for 2007-2008 will be available at the
membership table this month. If you
are not able to attend the meeting, you
will find a form included in this
month's newsletter. Look for the
newest version to be posted on our
website, northernstarquilters.com, in
the near future. To encourage you to
renew early, there will be a drawing
for a $25 gift certificate to The
Country Quilter open only to those
who have paid their dues before the
evening of the September meeting.

Special interest groups will not
meet in June due to the early start of
our annual Salad Supper meeting.
They will resume in September. We
are delighted to announce the return of
the Applique Group this Fall under the
able leadership of Judy Mayer. If you
have an idea for a special interest
group, please don't hesitate to call or
email Carol Sterk. You never know
who else might share your fascination
with a particular topic. We'd like to
extend a special thank you to Susan
Osinoff, Fran Osinoff, Linda
Ostrander, Degen Sayer and Susie
Andersen for accepting the challenge
of getting this year's groups up and
running. Without your willingness to
give freely of your time, energy and
talents, this program would never have
become a reality!

As we move on to other positions
on the Board, Noreen and I would also
like to thank our fantastic Membership
Committee consisting of Althea
Nolan, Sheila Gargano, Janice Nastasi,
Melanie Darensod and Diana Sharkey
for their dedication and a job well
done. It was a pleasure to work with
each and every one of you!

Carol Sterk csterk@optonline.net
Noreen Graham ninal351@aol.com

Charitable Activities

The Annual Raffle, which was held at the
Quilt show, was a big success. Nancy Cook
of West Oneonta, NY won our beautiful
quilt. Nancy was sitting in the auditorium
when her name was called and she was
thrilled with her prize.

Comfort Quilter Althea Nolan won second

prize, the Janome machine. Althea tells us

that she will be taking lessons at Nimble

Thimble to master her new machine. Another one of our members,
Helene Cenci took home the package of Sky-Dyes. It was great to see
two Northern Star members win those prizes.

I want to thank all of those who volunteered at the raffle table. They
made selling tickets a lot of fun. We also were honored to have three
doctors selling tickets at the show. They got to see first hand how much
NSQG supports the Behavioral Unit at the Hospital. We won't know
how much money the raffle raised until the June meeting. Dr. Grae (the
director) will be present at the meeting on June 19th.

“Friends of Karen” has asked us for help. They are looking for dona-
tions of sports related fabrics in one-yard pieces. I will collect all dona-
tions at the next meeting.

The Ronald McDonald House needs help decorating their new facilities
at Maria Ferari Hospital.

Please donate 2 blocks (9 1/2" edge to edge)
and Comfort Quilts will use them
to create new twin-sized bed quilts.

Last month, Pat Baker told us how Comfort Quilts got started in 1993
with just a few members. In September, after 14 years, Pat will turn
over the running of CQ to Carol Auer. NSQG is proud of the work that
all the Comfort Quilters do and says a big "Thank You" to Pat for her
years of dedication.

Comfort Quilts will be meeting at Kennedy High School every
Wednesday from 9am to 3pm beginning July 11th. This will be a good
time to join the group in making quilts for charity.

Carolyn Langevin




A World of Quilts XXVIII

Quilt Show News

What a beautiful show full of spectacular quilts! We must first say THANK YOU
again to our WONDERFUL SHOW COMMITTEE who worked so hard and gave up so
many hours to insure the success of the show. You are a wonderful group and you
deserve the thanks of the Guild, and our gratitude. And of course, a BIG thank you to
Sr. Barbara, the JFK staff and students. We couldn't do it without them!

Thank you also to all the volunteers who are a big reason that the show was a success.
- Many of you gave us much more than the required two hours and stepped up to the plate
* when we needed you.

A few statistics: We hung over 200 quilts, we had 37 Vendors, three great speakers and

» one very worthwhile workshop, all making for a great weekend. We awarded 68 rib-

& bons, and 41 of these ribbons were won by guild members! BRAVO! Special congratu-
lations go to guild members Maggie Kolvenbach for winning Best of Show for her quilt
"Feathered Stars - Free to Be As They Like", and to Diana Sharkey for winning Viewers

We had approximately 2,350 attendees, about the same as last year, with
nine bus groups. The Sweepstakes was once again a popular spot and
quite a success. Thank you everyone for your donations. Special thanks
to everyone who helped make the new process of quilt return on Sunday
a calm and easy event. The feedback we have received was that, once
the initial wait was over, the quilt return went smoothly and quickly.

Over the summer, we will be organizing our committee for next year's
show. If you would be interested in joining our committee, please con-
tact us. There's a place for everyone and we welcome you with open

Choice for her quilt "Cat Under the Sun".

arms! Be part of the fun and excitement and make some new friends along the way too.

Barbara Sferra and Kathy Vanacoro - Quilt Show Co-Chairs

A World of Quilts XXVIII First Place Winner’s List

BEST IN SHOW -Feathered Stars Free To Be As They Like
Maggie Kolvenbach*
100 HAND QUILTED BED QUILTS
Feathered Stars Free To Be As They Like -Maggie Kolvenbach*
200 MACHINE QUILTED BED QUILTS
Hatbox Fabric Fantasy - Georgia Heller *
300 PROFESSIONALLY QUILTED BED QUILTS
Hayley's Flowers & Butterflies - Barbara Powers *
400 TRADITIONAL DESIGN APPLIQUE WALL QUILT
Fantasy Florals - Karen Strang *

500 TRADITIONAL DESIGN PIECED WALL QUILTS
On The Sunny Side - Susan Limatta Horn

600 INNOVATIVE DESIGN APPLIQUE WALL QUILTS
Octopus's Garden - Diane Evans

700 INNOVATIVE DESIGN PIECED WALL QUILTS
Positive Energy #4 - Karen Eckmeier *

800 ART - PEOPLE, PORTRAITS, FIGURES
Musicians - Tamar Drucker *

900 ART - PICTORAL
Salad Days - Georgia Heller*

1000 ART - ABSTRACT
Circle Composition - Benedicte Caneill*

* Denotes NSQG Member

1100 PROFESSIONALLY QUILTED WALL QUILTS
Cat Under the Sun - Diane Sharkey *
1200 GROUP QUILTS
Quilting Friends Make Magic Out of Ordinary Day -
Maria Weinstein* and Susan Osinoff*
1400 SPECIAL TECHNIQUES
My impression of Street in Saintes-Maries - Georiga Heller
BEST HAND APPLIQUE
Kimono - Rene Bracken*
BEST HAND QUILTING
Cath’s Quilt - Jeannette Rindge
BEST MACHINE APPLIQUE
Water Lilies - Louise Gibson
BEST MACHINE QUILTING
On The Sunny Side - Susan Limatta Horn
BEST USE OF COLOR
Hatbox Fabric Fantasy - Georgia Heller*
BEST ORIGINAL DESIGN
Musicians - Tamar Drucker*
JUDGE’S RECOGNITION AWARDS
Molly Waddell - Dizzy - Diane Evans
Sandra Dorrbecker -My Own Victorian Vision -Ellen Purdy
Carole Peterson - Colorado Aspens - Carolyn Cooney*
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One Woman Show -
Mary Anne Ciccotelli

Mary Anne Ciccotelli is not sure how long she has
been quilting because she cannot remember a time
when quilting was not a part of her life. During her
lecture "The Legacy Lives On - Five Generations of
Quilters" she shares a little about the lives of the
quilters who came before her and explains how she
is passing on the love of quilting to her daughters
and granddaughters. She also shares the five gener-
ations of quilts that she has in her home. Her story
was featured in The Quilting Quarterly, Fall 2006
(published by NQA) in an article written by Sylvia
Landman Rasmussen.

After the attacks on the World Trade Center in 2001,
Mary Anne felt compelled to reach out to those fam-
ilies affected in her community. Being a quilter, she
decided to make a quilt for each of the 10 families
that had lost someone in the tragedy. She posted a
request on the internet asking for quilters to send her
blocks to be used in the project. The response was
overwhelming! From the help of many wonderful
quilters all across the world, over 30 quilts were
made and distributed to local families in the
Westchester, New York area including the ten fami-
lies in Pelham. Her work was featured on the local
television station and in several local newspapers.

She is cxcited about opportunities to share her life-
long sewing and quilting talents and experiences
with others. She presents lectures and workshops in
the tri-state area to quilt guilds and other interested
parties and continues experimenting with high-tech
methods to enhance these presentations. She has
designed several styles of Hexabags™ and offers
patterns for these unique bags. She is also develop-
ing a class that will be offered on the Internet
through Quilt University later this year or early
2008.

Mary Anne is striving to keep the love of sewing
(and quilting) alive and well by teaching children's
sewing classes on a weekly basis in her studio.
Additionally, she teaches hand-sewing to young
children during their lunch-time enrichment hour
program in the local grade schools. To see
pictures of her proud students visit
www.sewingandbeyond.com

Mary Anne lives in Peclham, New York with her hus-
band Tom. She is a mother and grandmother to
three beautiful grandchildren.

Hospitality

This year I have been fortunate to have had many enthusiastic
volunteers to assist with hospitality. Northern Star Quilters’
Guild is becoming known for the friendly members, and their
welcoming spirit. Thank you all! -

To celebrate a successful year, we are having our traditional June
Salad Supper on Tuesday, June 19. Please bring a salad to serve
6 to 8 people. There are endless possibilities: fresh fruit, veg-
etable, tuna or chicken, pasta, taco, tossed spinach salads.

Dinner will be served at 6:30. We will accept the salads starting
about 6:00, giving us a bit of time to set up the tables. Please
bring a serving spoon. Also attach a card listing ingredients of
your salad, for those who are allergy prone.

Dessert, cold drinks, coffee and tea will be provided.

Congratulations to all members for a successful 2006/2007 guild

year.
Susan Wilterding

Library News

Everyone looks forward to the June
meeting, which gives us all a chance
to celebrate another successful year
with good company and good food,
and to participate in the annual sale
of books, magazines, and notions.

Please bring your donations as early as you can - we'll be avail-
able from 5:30pm. Thanks to Cathie Billings, Jane del Villar,
Judy Jones, Jennie O'Shea, and June Sahm for volunteering to
help with the sale.

As you know, all library items must be returned this month. If
you have borrowed books or magazines and will not be able to
attend the meeting, please send them in with a friend or mail
them to Andrea Winter as soon as possible. JFK is renovating the
teachers' lounge this summer, so we need to inventory the library
and remove the books by the end of the school year.

As a reminder, these are the items that are outstanding: due
March: Susan Schrott (2); due April: Chris Fredericks (1),
Barbara Jay (1), Carol Kilian (1); due May: Carole Burton (1),
Lisa DiSalvo (3), Sharon Honegger (1), Lois Lober (1), Patricia
Loquet (3), Fran Osinoff (2), Elizabeth Poole (3), Lois

Scofield (2).

The Library Committec wishes you a great summer!
Cathie Billings Jane del Villar
Patricia Loquet Andrea Winter



2008 Initial Challenge

Produce a quilt using your initials (first name and
last name) as the initials of the title.

The quilt should reflect some aspect of your person-
ality. Examples: CL could be Chocolate Lover; ST
could be School Teacher.

The quilt must be 18” wide x 22 long.
It must have three layers and be quilted.

A 47 sleeve must be attached to the back of the
quilt.

The quilt must hang easily and have no special han-
dling or packing requirements, keeping in mind that
these quilts travel to the Lancaster Show.

Keep your quilt a secret so the voting will be fair
and unbiased.

PIECEFUL QUILTING

Creative Inspiration
One Block at a Time
31 McDermott Avenue
Riverhead NY 11901
(631) 727-5909

Join us for classes
(Beginner to Advanced,
Kids and Adults)
Thousands of bolts of your
favorite fabrics
Special Events
Frequent Buyers Club
Janome Dealer, Repair/Service

VISIT US ON LINE
www.piecefulquilting.com

Monday through Saturday 10 - 5
Open late on Thursday until 8 pm

woodstockquiltsupply
for all your quilting needs™
79 inker streat | woodstock ny 12498 | (845) 6790733
store hours mon-sat 106 | sun 11-5

www.quiltstock.com
always open on the web!

First Place will be awarded to the quilt with the
most votes.

Second Place will be awarded to the quilt with the
second highest vote count.

Third Place will be awarded to the quilt with the
third highest vote count.

Honorable Mention will be awarded to to the quilt
with the fourth highest vote count.

414 mamaroneck avenue
mamaroneck, ny 10543

(914) 777-1-333

nancy c. rosenberger

UILTER'S
LLEY

www.thequiltersalley.com 424 R Main St. Ridgefield.CT
203-431-0023 Roxanne & Stuart Lasky

FABRIC & CLASSES » QUILTS

VINTAGE ® NOTIONS ® ETHNIC
ART QUILT SUPPLIES

{Behind Cappiello Jewelers)
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0| Westchester's Most Complete Sewing Center |

Fabrics-Notion-Patterns * Quilt Supplies
Lessons-All Types, All Ages-Knitting
Sewing Machine Sales & Service
Custom Home Decorating

914-428-7780

WWW. Hnnsdnhfubncs com
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Coun’cry Quilter]

344 Route 100 - Somers, NY 10589 - (914) 277-48620
www.countryquilter.com
Fabric - Books - Patterns - Notions
Gifts - Quilting Classes
Mondays - Saturdays 2:30 am - 5:30 pm

Thursdays until & pm
(open NSQG meeting nights until 7 pm)

Hours:

‘%%\— "% \%3 % z—% ’T;é\{\ %( e
« Jelly Bean Quilter sﬁb

/Y‘~.
Y Long Arm Machine Quilting )
\ 4
S\ Mary Eddy Phone (203) 426-7911 }.\
\L, 2 Currituck Road jbquilter@earthlink.net \
/ Newtown, Cl 06470-1 306 WWW, ]bqudter com BRVAN

Christian Lane Quilters

Jim & Wilma Cogliantry
(860) 829-2821

www.christianlanequilters.com

Wide Quilt Backings Wholecloth Quilt Kits
Custom Machine Quilting Services

\ FABRIC
BERNINA &1
AUTHORIZED DEALER CLASSE:(»] fsUPPLlES

GINNY MURPHY

TEL: 203-743-0543
wamquilt@aol.com

S PADANARAM RD.-RT. 37
DANBURY, CT 06811
WorTH THE TrRIP

Longarm Quilting
Basting Service
B Binding - Hand and Machine

No Rules
o] [

Your Batting - No Problem
Your Thread - No Problem

i 5 Top Not Flat - No Problem
q '@ Top ?\lol Square - No Problem
Little Red Quilt House Any Quilt
(203) 258-9464 Any Condition
www.LRQH.Com We'll Finish It

19 Sugar Hollow Rd.
Danbury, CT 06810
(203) 792-5252

Fax (203) 748-1695

Fabriclree

The Fashion and Decorating Center

ANITA AYOOB
Owner

Fashion, Quilting & Decorator Fabrics
Custom Work & Shop at Home Service
www.fabrictree.com

Quilt Basket, Ltd.

Classes Fabrics Supplies

Shop online at
www.quiltbasket.com

Cambridge Commons

939 Route 376 #4
JANOME Wappingers Falls, NY 12590
Authorized Dealer (845) 227-7606

Visit a Quilt Sampler “top shop”

In New York or Online

133 West 25th Street
212-807-0390

www.cityquilter.com
Closed Mondays

Linda Speidell
’ President

/ Falic Bart NY, T
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mfo@tabncma&znym‘c com
wwwfabﬂcmart ryinc com

(914) 962-3328

2019 Crompond Rd.
Yorktown Heights NY 10598

JO ANN PELLICANO-ALVAREZ  For All Your Sewing Needs
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19 PUTNAM AVENUE Authorized Dealer
PORT CHESTER, NY 10573

(914) 934-2934 e B Bty e o B”

nthimble@aol.com Sewing Machines & Sergers




Northern Star Quilters’ Guild
2007-2008 Membership Registration Renewal

Name: Email:

Street or PO Box:

City: State: ___ Zip:
Home Phone: ( ) Cell Phone: (___)

[J Please check here if any of the above information has changed from 2006-2007

All members may access our monthlvybnewsletter online at NorthernStarQuilters.com

O Please check here for special request to receive newsletter by mail.

NSQG depends upon the talents and generous participation of all members.

e Please choose at least two committees you wish to serve on this year.

[l Membership | [] Library ] Trips [J Liaison to Museums |
[ | Education |[ ] Newsletter [ ] Challenge [] Charitable Activities
[ | Hospitality |[ ] Monthly Vendors [ ] Boutique [l Special Interest Group
[ ] Programs L] OneWoman Show |[| SuperSaturday | [ ] Quilt Education for
] QuitShow |[[ | Raffle Quilt [L] Comfort Quilts Children

e« What skills or services would you be willing to volunteer to help the quild this year?
___ Graphic Design ___ Web Design ___ Kitchen Assist ___ Speaker Hostess
___ Technology Assist ___ Accounting ____ Photography ___ Early Meeting Arrival
___ Other

« Please list any speakers that you would recommend for a future Guild program.

» Please indicate any technique or project you would like to teach at Super Saturday.

Special Interest Groups meet prior to our regular meetings, and any member may participate.

« Which Special Interest Group do you plan to attend?

___ Quilt Basics ___ Hand Quilting ___Applique
___ Beading _ Crazy Quilting __Art Quilting
o e add suggestio t have for

| grant Northern Star Quilters' Guild, Ltd. permission to photograph my work for local or regional use in media advertising,
promotion, and publication in newsletters, magazines, the internet, and other appropriate media. | grant visitors to the
Guild and its activities permission to photograph any works of mine that are on display, for their personal use only.

Signature: —

Please return this form with a check for $35 made out to NSQG.
Mail to: Susan Wilterding, 112 Cheese Spring Road, Wilton, CT 06897



June Meeting
Tuesday, June 19th
at 6:00 pm
JFK High School, Somers, NY

Salad Supper and Book Sale
Bring a salad to share.
Bring books and magazines to sell.
Buy books.

Have a relaxing evening before we all say
goodbye for the summer.

Board Meeting: June 12th

.
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